
TOWN OF FRANCESTOWN 
OFFICE OF SELECTMEN 

27 MAIN STREET ● P.O. BOX 5 

FRANCESTOWN, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03043-0005 
 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES 

 

April 9, 2012 
 

Present: Betsy Hardwick, Abigail Arnold, Scott Carbee, Christine Lavery, Administrative 

Assistant taking minutes 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM 

 

Road Agent Quarterly Update 

 

Gary Paige, Road Agent updated the BOS on the current projects at Highway Department. 

 

Various projects are being done or will be done this spring and summer.  Some to include: Tree 

cutting on Pleasant Pond Road, grading, May to June the Turnpike Bridge between 

Lyndeborough, town line, and “Heinzman” bridge will be sealed; the basin in the back of the 

Town Hall has been completed; currently doing culvert work on Woodard Hill Road. 

 

Paige also noted that Brox will be cheaper this year on all their products than Advanced.  He also 

priced out excavator work and the Miller Bros seem to be consistently less expensive. 

 

Paige also wanted approval to work with Antrim Road Agent on certain construction projects to 

make it cost efficient. 

 

BOS approved 4-10 hour days for the Highway crew to begin April 23 through the summer 

months. 

 

Conservation Commission would like the wood cut on town conservation property on Pleasant 

Pond Road to be given to the wood bank. 

 

Waste Disposal Committee 

 

The Waste Disposal Committee would like increased communication with the BOS and agreed 

to meet quarterly to review and discuss current issues.  BOS briefly discussed the putting up of 

the new fence with the committee.  Next meeting will be July 9
th

. 

 

RFP for Town Hall Structural Improvements 

 

Maureen VonRosenvinge discussed the RFP she wrote for the Town Hall Structural 

improvements.  She noted she would like to post it with the timber Framer’s Blog. 
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Americorp Volunteer Program 

 

BOS discussed the benefits of the program and its options.  Charlie Pyle took a copy of the 

Americorp program and will discuss it with FIHS. 

 

New Lease on Copiers 

 

Discussions of leases were postponed to a future date.   

 

Current correspondence was reviewed by the BOS 

 

BOS Signed 
 

Letter to Conval regarding Kindergarten in Francestown 

Manifests 

Building Permit 

Treasurer March Reconciliation 

 

Motion made to enter into non-public session under RSA 91-A:II(c) and RSA 91 A:3II(b) at 8:05 

PM 

 

Motion made to re-enter public session at 8:21 PM 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:22 PM 

 

 
Approved on September 24, 2012 

 

___________________________________ 

 Board of Selectmen Chair Betsy Hardwick 

 

___________________________________ 

Selectman Scott S. Carbee 

 

___________________________________ 

Selectperson Abigail Arnold 

 


